
 

 
 
 
 
 

REQUEST 16835 RESPONSE 

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to 
request the following information from Wigan Metropolitan 
Borough authority 
 
1. A list of instances, in the past 15 years, when Wigan 

Metropolitan Borough has found structural issues with hollow 
block and beam/beam and pot structures on any buildings 
within the authority. The list should include: the address 
where the issue was found, what sort of building (ie school, 
office etc) it, and when the issue was found 
 

2. A list of instances, in the past 15 years, when Wigan 
Metropolitan Borough commissioned reports from structural 
engineers into structural issues with hollow block and 
beam/beam and pot structures on any buildings within the 
authority. The list should include: the address where the 
issue was found, what sort of building (ie school, office etc), 
and when the issue was found 

 
3. Copies of those reports. 
 
4. How much money your council spent rectifying these 

problems. 
 
I would like to receive the information in Excel format please. 
 

 
 
 
 
Our records show that although visual 
inspections have been undertaken to properties 
with block and beam / block and pot structures, 
there have been no issues arising from these 
inspections that have required the council to 
undertake structural surveys, therefore we do 
not have any information to share with you at 
this time. 
 

 


